Kanosh Town Corporation held a Public Hearing, on November 8, 2023, in the Kanosh Town office at 6:30 p.m. to address the Robison Petition of Annexation.
Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Neil Shumway, Hayden George, David Whitaker, Brandon Stephenson, Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner Treasurer Deniann Whitaker

Others:  Planning and Zoning Stan Koyle, CERT Captain Geri Minton, Shonda Robison, Josh Whitaker, Jim Kooy, Jim Weaver, Rod Cox, Matt Bell, Star Cummings Town Employee/Fire Chief Lorin Shumway.

Mayor Scott McDonald opened this meeting following a brief explanation of the steps that have taken place before this public hearing for Petition for the Robison Annexation (Parcel number K-1954-3) was made pursuant to Utah Code 10-2-403, as amended, Annexation containing approximately ___ 0.65 __ acres, signed by Shaun P. Robison and Hayley Robison.  The property subject to the Petition is an unincorporated area of Millard County contiguous to the boundaries of Kanosh Town.

There were no public comments made during this public hearing.



Kanosh Town Corporation held the regular council meeting on Wednesday, November 8, 2023, in the town office at 7:00 p.m.  

Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Neil Shumway, Hayden George, David Whitaker, Brandon Stephenson, Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker

Others:  Planning and Zoning Stan Koyle, CERT Captain Geri Minton, Shonda Robison, Josh Whitaker, Jim Kooy, Jim Weaver, Rod Cox, Matt Bell, Star Cummings Town Employee/Fire Chief Lorin Shumway. Bart Whatcott. 
Councilmember Brandon Stephenson offered the opening ceremonies through an invocation.  
Councilmember Hayden George led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes of the October 2023 meeting were read and approved as amended through a motion by Councilmember Hayden George, Councilmember Neil Shumway provided a second to the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	Brandon Stephenson	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Hayden George	Aye

Warrants for November 2023 were read, discussed, and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember Neil Shumway, Council member David Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
Brandon Stephenson	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye

CERT:  
Kanosh Cert Town Commander Geri Minton reported the Kanosh CERT members do not meet until February.

Kanosh Fire Department:  
Fire Chief Lorin Shumway states we have been fortunate this year, we have not had any major fires. There had been several small fires which were quickly extinguished.  
The last fire we responded to was a burned power pole out by 257 near the railroad tracks, the power pole was lying on the ground and burned almost completely, it was surrounded by yellow grass that did not burn! 
Just as an FYI we are planning to have a fire department exercise/training at the burn pit.  
Gale George has stated he has a few stumps to put there before the training, he will contact Councilmember David Whitaker when he is ready.

Planning and Zoning
Planning and Zoning Chairman Stan Koyle, reported there are no recommendations or building permits to be presented at this time. 

Set back ordinance:

Annexation of Parcel #   K-1954-3:
Following up on the Public Hearing, there have been no protests filed about this annexation. Councilmember Brandon Stephenson motioned to approve the Robison annexation K-1954-3 as presented in the public hearing, Councilmember Neil Shumway seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
Brandon Stephenson	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye

Review Electrical Rates and Potentially Reset Surcharge Rates based on review:  
Councilmember Neil Shumway reported good news our UAMPS billing has decreased!  Our six-month average from UAMPS is 6.8 cents per kwh, which is about ½ of our highest bill which was last December it was almost 12 cents. This is based on our six-month rolling average which is what we are basing the surcharge on.  Based on that Councilmember Shumway stated we can reduce what we have been charging by .02 – .0003 cents.  Councilmember Hayden George motioned to reduce the surcharge by .03.  Councilmember Brandon Stephenson seconded the motion, and all Counc0il members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDon0ald	Aye
Council members:
Brandon Stephenson	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye
.
Residential setback ordinance:
Mayor McDonald has not received any additional draft proposals for the residential setback ordinance to date.  In conversing with Councilmember David Whitaker, he indicated he would rather not have an ordinance, Councilmember Brandon Stephenson offered 3 verbal suggestions,

1) On Mayor Mcdonalds' draft. Residential and Commercial buildings on corner lots shall have a minimum side setback of 10  feet on the side near the corner which is not identified by the front street address, and a minimum side setback of 10 feet on the non-corner side; 

 RATHER leave it with Councilmember Shumway’s recommendation 

2) it is suggested that this sentence be omitted, 5. No structures shall exceed a height greater than two and one-half (2-1/2) stories or 35 feet, and have a minimum of one story; and  
Councilmember Stephenson would like the sentence to remain.

3) Councilmember Stephenson agrees with the removal of “skylight” in #6. Projections by skylights, sills, cornices, chimneys, flues, eaves, and ornamental features may
project into front, back, and side yard setbacks not to exceed two and one-half (2-1/2) feet; and

Council members are unable to agree on this ordinance in its entirety, however, we have enough ideas and or recommendations to allow council members to work on, and refine the ordinance into a document they can all agree on, one that each Council member can feel confident will meet the needs of our town.  For the time being, we continue to work from the resolution we have in the past.

Corn Creek Emergency Plan:
Councilmember David Whitaker has reviewed the plan compiled by Mr. Michael Freeman, he did a really good job.  It is a large document, nearly 75 pages. Included in the document were 4 separate levels of risk, high water risk levels, and dam failure risk levels (4 of each) complete with criteria indicating the flow, different attributes of how the water is coming over the dam with triggers and actions associated with each.   The emergency contacts with responsibilities for each contact. It also has the provisos for initiating the incident command system when an emergency arises and how to demobilize the ICS if /when needed. Councilmember Whitaker suggested the CERT  (Community Emergency Response Team) commander and information be included as well as the CEPP (Community Emergency Preparedness Plan).  Power and Water should be listed as part of the contacts as well.  

The initial contact is the Mayor and the Sheriff's department.  Mr. Freeman will add the aforementioned information to his document.  When this is available, the mayor, Corn Creek Irrigation Company, and other primary contacts will need to sign off on the signature page.

Councilmember Hayden George addressed the Standard operating procedures, stating a relationship  between the Town and the irrigation company should be established. In last month's irrigation board meeting the Irrigation Company maintained the dam, however, it is no longer owned by the irrigation company, and the Irrigation board would like to see that there are cost shares in there.  Reportedly they do not want the Town to pay for everything just that it should be cost-shared, if they are maintaining something that protects the Town that isn't even theirs.  Councilmember George expressed his feelings that someone should construct a draft of what our relationship with CCI should look like, including responsibilities,  both physical and financial,  Who will maintain or manage or check, etc.

A copy of each of the EAP  (Emergency Action Plan) and the SOP  (Standard Operation Plan) will be emailed to each council member for review.

Veterans Day Dinner
Councilmember Hayden George motioned to donate $150.00 to the Veterans Day Dinner, Council member Neil Shumway seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDon0ald	Aye
Council members:
Brandon Stephenson	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye
  
Maintenance of the Debris basin:
Councilmember Hayden George stated there is a big beaver dam.  The Beaver is actively working right in front of the spillway. 

The dam inspection conducted in April identified several items that require attention. 



Burn Pit 
Mr. Gale George has agreed to let the Fire department burn the limbs for a training exercise. Mr. George has a few things to put out there first, he will let Councilmember David Whitaker know when he is ready to burn.
.
Mayor McDonald has written a letter to send out to all of the townspeople about the burn pit and where they can haul their limbs.  

	Kanosh Town residents
	 Kanosh Town does not provide a burn pit for Town residents.  All waste burnable or otherwise that cannot fit in dumpsters at the Kanosh transfer station should be taken to Fillmore or Delta facilities. 

	You can find the hours of operation and fees for those at MillardCounty.org under the landfill link.  Many people have asked about the use of the burn pit located east of town, this is private property, and Gale George is the owner.  Any use of this property requires his permission.  Please plan and dump waste responsibly.  

Councilmember Brandon Stephenson motioned to make the amendments discussed and  then  send each Kanosh Town resident a copy of the aforementioned letter, Councilmember Neil Shumway seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDon0ald	Aye
Council members:
Brandon Stephenson	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye

Note:  It has been brought to the attention of the Council that the County Commissioner has decided to close the dump above Fillmore in roughly 60 days from now, due to budget constraints.  The Delta landfill will remain open.

Resolution 021220 
Councilmember Hayden George motioned to approve the updated Resolution 021220 Kanosh Town Tree Removal/Trimming Form.  Councilmember Brandon Stephenson seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDon0ald	Aye
Council members:
Brandon Stephenson	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye

Utility Delinquency Review:
Council members reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to established Town policy. 

Department  reports:
Park:
*It was noted that the gathering for the eclipse turned out pretty well, it didn't get out of control despite the crowd.  

*Mrs. Deb Hogan will be holding the annual tree lighting ceremony on Monday, December 4,  @ 7:00  pm in the park.



Cemetery:
Nothing new to report.

Electrical Department:
*Discussion of the partial reimbursement for excavation costs up to $3000.00 for Rod Cox/Kanosh Town power line.  Town Employee Lorin Shumway will contact Dixie Power to obtain the cost of the project.

*Alan from Dixie Power has contacted Councilmember Neil Shumway through email stating the desire of Dixie Power to purchase of the line just south of Hatton Road to Kanosh.   Alan noted one of their representatives would be willing to provide a presentation to the Council members in a council meeting. Councilmember Shumway will contact Alan and invite their representatives to present their information in a future council meeting.  Council members briefly discussed several options for the proposed sale.

*Utah Associated Municipal Power Systems (UAMPS) and NuScale Power Corporation (NuScale) (NYSE: SMR) announced today that they have mutually agreed to terminate the Carbon Free Power Project (CFPP)

"This decision is very disappointing given the years of pioneering hard work put into the CFPP by UAMPS, CFPP LLC, NuScale, U.S. Department of Energy, and the UAMPS member communities that took the leadership role to launch the CFPP," said UAMPS Chief Executive Officer and General Manager Mason Baker. "Yet, this decision is the best course for the UAMPS members participating in the CFPP, and doing what is best for those member communities will always be the guiding light in such decisions. We have learned many invaluable lessons during the development of the CFPP that we will carry forward in future development work to meet the future energy needs of the UAMPS member communities. We look forward to continuing to provide innovative and cost-effective new resource solutions to our members, and, at the same time, we hope NuScale is successful in deploying its technology.".

*UAMPS is working on plans for renewable and natural gas. The natural gas conversion at IPP is on time, they will be testing next fall. 

*Councilmember David Whitaker has submitted the $500 event sponsorship form for the UAMPS banner that was put up on the 24th of July.

*There is a meeting about the Hunter Power Plant on the 9th of this month, to find coal, due to the lack of coal some of the units have been shut down.  Most of the coal commodity is being shipped to China, China is paying a lot more than America can. 

Roads:
Councilmember Brandon Stephenson thanked the Town Employee for getting the signs ordered.  The snow should be coming the truck has been getting worked on so it will be ready!

Councilmember Brandon Stephenson acknowledged and thanked the town employees for filling in and fixing the low spots at the landfill.

Water Department:
As a follow-up from the October meeting, Councilmember David Whitaker Prices reported the cost of the multiple sizes of pipe to have on hand is not yet available, Town employee Lorin Shumway will continue to work on gathering the multiple cost estimates.






Public Comment:
*Stan Koyle: 
	Question, is the residential development ordinance is it ever going to happen? 
Mayor Scott McDonald stated the ordinance is ongoing, we now have more information and we are moving forward.  Council members are trying to gather the thoughts and ideas on it, trying to make it something we can all agree on at this point.  

	Mr. Koyle questioned if there was a Gravel Pit agreement with Mr. Gale George in writing.   See the below agreement/Lease:



Rod Cox:
When is my street going to be paved? Councilmember Brandon Stephenson responded; It is on the county CIB list, that is the avenue we planned to pursue funding. The timeline is at least a year out.

Well, project update:  moving forward!! We have received notification that they should commence on the 28th of November.   By the end of February, the well should be drilled.  

CCI:  EA has been completed, and sent to us and the NRCS for review.  We still have not seen the letter for an extension.   

There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.



  Scott McDonald					Cindy Turner,
  Kanosh Town Mayor                                         Kanosh Town Clerk


The Municipal General Election Canvass was conducted by Kanosh Town Council members, on Wednesday, November 29, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at the Kanosh Town Hall.
Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Neil Shumway, Hayden George, David Whitaker, Brandon Stephenson, and Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner 

OFFICIAL RESULTS


Councilmember Hayden George motioned to approve the official canvass of the Kanosh Town General Election, Councilmember Brandon Stephenson seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDon0ald	Aye
Council members:
Brandon Stephenson	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye


 



Agenda

Discuss cost share of maint. For the debris basin.
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Kanosh Town Corporation

Resolution 021220 Kanosh Town Tree Removal / Trimming

Agreement for Maintenance work.

Itis necessary that we routinely trim or remove trees, shrubs, weeds, etc. around power
lines, utilities, fire hydrants, fence lines, property lines, etc... We request your
cooperation and accommodation as we work to maintain our infrastructure and utiiies.

Description of required maintenance:

Customer/Property Owners Name:

Customer/Property Owners Address:

The tree/shrub s a potential hazard to Town Property:  Yes /  No
The tree/shrub is on: Town Property  /  Private Property
Thetree/shrubneedstobe:  Trimmed  /  Removed

Property Owner has been contacted  Yes / No

Property Owners - Please initial for each of the following items you appros

Trimming Removal Disposal

Signature: Date:

Kanosh Town Mayor or Council approval:  Trimming Removal

Signature: Date:

*** No tree shall be trimmed or removed without this document being signed by the
Kanosh Town Mayor or Town Council.

*** If permission is not granted from the property owner, a Town Council decision will
be made before proceeding further.
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Summary Results Report

General Election

November 21, 2023

Statistics TOTAL
Electon Day Precincts Reporting 1ot
Precincts Complete ooft
Precincts Partaly Reported it
‘Aosentee Early Precincts Reportng it
Registered Voters - Toal 40
Ballts Cast - Blank o
Voter Tumout - Total 7178%

Kanosh Town Counil 4yr-

Vot For2
ToTAL

‘GERALDINE L. MINTON 75
DAN DEGRAFFENRIED 116
JOSHUA M. WHITAKER 14
HAYDEN GEORGE o2
Overvotes o

Undervotes 2




